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Junior Tech Club  
A group of our Junior students 
have been meeting a 
lunchtimes to explore 
technology and coding.  They 
have been making use of the 
new Sphero units, which are 
very engaging to work with and 
explore.  Programming them on 
the iPad is lots of fun.   
Parent Survey  
A reminder for those parents 
who were sent a link for the 
Departmentôs Parent Survey, 
which is being completed online 
for the first time this year.  The 
final date for completion is 
Sunday August 27. 

Compass Permissions  

CHPS is always busy with lots 
of events and activities, bringing 
our learning programs to life.  
Next week is certainly no 
exception with many activities 
taking place so please, please 
check your approvals on 
Compass.  It is not fair, nor part 
of a teacherôs role, to be 
chasing up permissions at the 
last minute and without the 
appropriate consent and 
payments , students are not 
eligible to attend.   

Parking & Neighbours 

Parking is always a challenge 
around the school even though 
we have a number of access 
points.  We have had a 
complaint from a resident in Barwon Crt where there is no space for 
parking for pick-up and drop-off.  Please respect the rights of our 
neighbours to be able to freely exit and re-enter their own properties.  

Calendar          

                           

2017 
 

August 
 
 

Friday 18th General Assembly 
 

Friday 18th CHAPS Social Night 
 

Tuesday 22nd    Chesterfield Farm Excursion 
  Preps 
 

Tuesday 22nd Wakakirri Heat Performance 
 

Tuesday 22nd CHAPS Meeting, 7.30pm 
 

Wednesday 23rd Middle Hooptime  
 

Wednesday 23rd  5/6 Norwood Prod. Visit 
 

Thursday 24th Book Swap Day 
 

Wednesday 25th   Regional Netball Final 
 

Tuesday 29th Studies of Asia Day 
 

Tuesday 29th Canteen - Pizza Day 
 

Thursday 31st  Fathersô Day stall 
 

September 
 
Friday 1st  General Assembly  
 

Friday 1st Fatherôs Day Breakfast 
  Prep 
 

Friday 1st CHAPS Bowling Night 
 

Monday 4th Senior Hooptime 
 

Wednesday 6th   Eco Leaders to Phillip Is. 
 

Thursday 14th Outdoor Classroom Day 
 

Friday 15th CHAPS Disco 
 
 

October 
 
Wednesday 11th ï Friday 13th:   Year 4 Camp 
 

Wednesday 25th ï Friday 27th:   Year 3 Camp 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

NOTICES GOING HOME THIS WEEK: 
CHAPS Student Disco:  Prep ï Y3 
CHAPS Student Disco:  Y3 ï Y6      (Year 3s, choose ONE) 
Reminders:  Chesterfield Farm, Middle Hooptime (incl. Senior 
coaches) 
Production Photos & Feedback 
 
 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR COMPASS FEED REGULARLY 
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Covering or parking in driveways is not acceptable and is against the law.  Please ensure you park legally for the safety of all and 
good will of our neighbours. 

Wakakirri Dress Rehearsal 
The Performing Arts frenzy with the Middle School Production last week continued into this week with the Wakakirri Dress 
Rehearsal.  Our Senior students have been rehearsing after school for months, developing a story dance item to perform.   That 
performance takes places at the Frankston Performing Arts Centre next Tuesday night.  Our performers also have a full 
rehearsal at the theatre during the day, so it will be an exhausting 24 hours.  Last Monday night Norwood SC were kind enough 
to make their hall available to have a number of run-throughs in costume.  I know all participants are looking forward to 
performing next week.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graeme Caudry  - Principal   

 

 

Walk to School Month 
Maroondah City Council is currently promoting Walk to School month in October.  As part of this event, they are 
hosting a competition to raise awareness about the benefits of people walking to school.  The óBag Tag it!ô 
competition encourages students create designs for a bag tag in the theme óWinter Wonderlandô.  The winning prize 
is a $200 Fitbit and you could also win $200 for our school.  This competition closes on Friday 25th August, so get in 
quick! For all of the information and documents, view either of the following links: 
 

https://goo.gl/oXfapt 
 

http://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/WalkToSchool.aspx 

 
 

Laura Kitching  -  Sustainability Coordinator 
 
 
 

https://goo.gl/oXfapt
http://www.maroondah.vic.gov.au/WalkToSchool.aspx


Telephone:      9725 1206       OSHC 9724 4514                               

Sports News 
Interschool Sports Finals 
Over the past couple of weeks our Boys and Girls Teeball teams played in the Maroondah Division finals.  Neither of the teams 
made it through to the next level, however they played very well as a team and we are proud that they made it that far.   The 
Mixed / Boys Netball team also played in the Maroondah Division finals and have now made it through to the Eastern Region 
finals which will take place next Wednesday.   We wish you all the best of luck.  
 

At the beginning of the term, we also entered two Boys Netball teams into the State Netball Finals.  Both teams came equal third, 
so well done to them!  Thank you to Kali Fraser who took them along to compete.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
District Athletics Competition 
The District Athletics Competition is on Tuesday  September 5th.  We are very busy at the moment with trials and training 
happening each recess and lunchtime.  Circular Relay training will start this Friday at the Croydon Little Athletics track after 
school.  Training will be on Wednesdays and Fridays for the next few weeks.  Thanks to all the staff who have helped out so far 
with the different trials.   As the children are being selected in the different events they will be entered onto Compass for 
permission and payment, so could I please ask parents to check their emails regularly. 
Noreen McMenaman  -  PE / Sport 
                     
 
 

Canteen News  
PIZZA DAY Tuesday 29th August 
Order forms have been distributed today and are due back by 3pm, Thursday 24/8.  Alternatively, orders can be placed via 
Flexischools.  No other lunch orders are available on the day. 

WHATôS NEW? 
GLEE Juice Bubbles $2.00  (Very similar product to LOL which has been discontinued) 99% Sparkling Fruit Juice, No added 
sugar, Natural  flavours & colours, No preservatives. Available in 4 flavours ï Bubblegum Grape, Rockin Raspberry, Tropical 
Treat, Blackcurrant Burst.  

WARM MILOS - $1.50 
A warm milo with a homemade cookie at recess only for $1.50. PLEASE NOTE  - Milos can be pre-ordered  to save waiting 
time. Order individually or on a lunch order and will be ready for collection at the start of recess. Also available to order online. 

FLEXISCHOOLS ONLINE ORDERING  
PLEASE BE SURE TO CONFIRM ALL ONLINE ORDERS AS WE HAVE AN INCREASING NUMBER OF STUDENTS 
WITHOUT AN ORDER AT LUNCHTIME. ALL ORDERS WILL RECEIVE A CONFIRMATION EMAIL FROM FLEXISCHOOLS.  
Please call the Flexischools help line on 1300 361 769 if you have any queries.  

MONDAYS ARE ONLINE ORDERS ONLY ï No manual orders can be accepted. 

ROSTER 
Friday 18th August ï Joanne Duo, Rachelle McNamara. 
Tuesday 22nd August ï Jessica Kirkham. 
Friday 25th August ï Sophie Turnham, Anissa Silver. 
Karen Cyster  -  Canteen Manager 

 

Uniform  News  
PREP UNIFORM TIME! 
If you have children enrolled in prep next year and would like to make an appointment to try on the uniform, please do 
so at the office. There's no longer any need to place an order, as stock is ready in the uniform shop for you to 
purchase straight away. 
SALE! Girls bootleg pants $21.00 

NEW! Girls Leisure Pants $29.00, a straight leg style.  Stock is limited at the moment because they are a new item to Spartan, 

(our supplier) but more will be arriving soon. Happy to take orders if the size youôre after isn't currently available. 
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2017 Uniform Shop Opening Hours:  
Monday 8.30am to 10am 
Thursday 2.30pm to 4pm 
 

Orders can be placed any day through FlexiSchools.com.au.  Your order will be processed during normal opening hours and 
delivered home via your childôs classroom. 
Order Forms can also be left at the office. 
 

Orders and enquiries can be made by phoning the Uniform Shop during our opening hours. 
 

All orders will be sent to your childôs classroom, unless otherwise specified. 
Anissa Silver  -  Manager 
 
 
 

Are you at risk of losing your rental property?  
Please contact Mia ï Student Welfare Officer at school, if you need help to maintain your housing. 
Uniting Wesleyôs Private Rental Assistance Program assists individuals and families who are vulnerable or at risk of being 
evicted from a rental property due to personal or financial crisis.  They offer practical and tailored one-off services to help people 
stay in secure, affordable and private rental. 
Whoôs eligible? 

We can help people who: 
  

ü are at risk of losing their current 
tenancy due to personal crisis, short term 
financial crisis, rent arrears or 
tenancy dispute; or 
  

ü are seeking assistance to access or 
maintain shared tenancies. 
 

 
Mia Sartori  -  Student Welfare Officer 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=PEpIUlPl9kGXHnHYrtpl7IQ7mEWVj9EI2E4DjfNzi41_5cha1W60gWaNOFJ3KmqH-ja1F87uDzw.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fFlexiSchools.com.au
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CHAPS Weekly News 
 

CADBURY CHOCOLATE DRIVE:  We hope you are all enjoying selling the chocolates for 
our great fundraiser.  There are now some extra boxes available for families who can sell 
more than one ï you are awesome!       (Please ignore the due date if you are a multiple 
box seller.) 

Please remember they are due back tomorrow Friday 19th August, 2017.  

All families who have returned them by the due date will go into the win a 4.5KG Block of 
Toblerone. 
 

 

CADAMS WINE BAR SOCIAL NIGHT ɀ  THIS FRIDAY 
Friday 18 th  August 2017  

 
A night out for the parents, 7pm ɀ 9pm at Cadams wine bar lounge, entry is $10pp and 
includes finger food.  Enjoy a night out and meet parents of our school. 
 

FATHER & CHILDREN BOWLING NIGHT ɀ Friday 1st September 2017   
CHAPS, in conjunction with the newly formed MOTHS (Men of The Hills Group), invite you and your CHPS 

students to our bowling night.  Get your bowling groove on for our first DADS and KIDS bowling night! 
Information on our Facebook page. See Flyer attached. 

 
DISCO -  Friday 15 th  September, 2017  
A great kids DJ has been booked, so start teaching ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÅÓÔ ψπȭÓ ÄÉÓÃÏ ÍÏÖÅÓ ÓÏ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÓÕÒÅ 

to rock out on the dance floor.    $8 per child. 
Important Note :  Invitations are now on Compass ɀ Year 3 children to select which time they wish to attend.  

Accept and pay on Compass now! 
 

 ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS!  

Our Last week. We still have a few available, if youôre interested.  It is great to hear 
all of all the savings families have already received from purchasing the 
entertainment book. The hardcover or digital version can still be purchased using 
the link: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/181e872  

Our next CHAPS MEETING is TUESDAY 22/8/2017 at 7.30pm 

Please come along and join in the fun 

All parents of the school are welcome and have the opportunity to find out 
firsthand what is happening in the school along with having the opportunity to 
suggest new ideas and then see the ideas implemented. 

If you are unable to attend, but would like to keep updated via email, please contact our President Janine 
Wilson at chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au 

 
 
Lastly CHAPS have an official closed group on Facebook to ensure 
you are up to date with all things CHAPS please join our group. 
 
 

 
CHAPS committee  chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au                   
2017 -  The Year of Community  

 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/181e872
mailto:chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au
mailto:chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au
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